                               HAITIAN EDUCATION SUPPORT TEAM

Minutes of the November 19, 2023 Special Meeting of the Board of Directors


                        By Zoom on the Account of the 
                               Catholic Diocese of Richmond, Virginia         
In attendance:
Kathy Dowdy, Chair; Pam McKinney, Vice-Chair, Dave Bucheit, Treasurer; John Beall, Secretary; Dan Burns; Rhonda Childs; Kathy Gross; Cyndy Unwin
 Absent:  Dan Burn; Paul Fuhs; Tina Wandersee, Director of Catholic Diocese of Richmond, Office of Social Ministry, Diocesan Representative
At 8:00 p.m., this special meeting to approve the 2023-2024 Disbursement from the Shalom Fund was called to order, with prayer led by Kathy Dowdy.

Shalom Fund Disbursement:   The calculation of the amount of funds available to be disbursed is based upon the value of the Shalom Fund per the Truist Bank statement of June 30, 2023 which is $151,071.91.

       Kathy Gross per her email with attachment of November 2, 2023 provided the following information which is paraphrased:

       I have FINALLY gotten everything I need to forward: all final reports, and all tuition information I need.  Many of the tuition amounts have jumped, even doubled in some cases (see Dufailly). I propose from the attachment adding students at schools listed; namely:   at Los Palis Our Lady of Presentation 2 for Grade 7, 1 for Grade 9; at Maissade Mgr. Leonard Petion Laroche 2, 1 Grade 7 and 1 at NS1; at St. Martin 3, 1 grade 7, 1 grade 9 and 1 NS1.  She provided a brief summary: of the 32 students last year 9 graduated.  Of the remaining 32 students, 11 did not meet the standards they had agreed to which means they have one semester to achieve those results per Bishop Jean.    
The total amount of funds to be transmitted to the BDE is $5,955.00 which is between the sum arrived at by using the rolling average of the last three years of the Shalom Fund as of June 30th--$5637.00 and a straight 4.5% of the amount of the Fund as of June 30, 2023 $151,091.91.    Kathy Dowdy noted that $34.00 would be added to that sum to cover the costs of transmitting the funds.  Upon motion of John Beall, seconded by Dave Bucheit, the total of $5,955.00 plus $34.00 is to be sent to the BDE which Kathy Dowdy will accomplish through the Diocesan Office.
Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 8:21 with prayer and wishes expressed for a Blessed Thanksgiving.  
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